Honorable Committee Members:

Please consider my testimony against SB554. Instead of punishing criminals, this bill would target
lawful CHL holders, among THE MOST RESPONSIBLE CITIZENS in the state! As a concealed
handgun license holder, | have completed training, passed a background check & am capable of
safely defending myself and fellow citizens in an emergency situation.

This legislature has REPEATEDLY put forth bills that reward felons, endanger crime victims,
hamstring police and punish law-abiding citizens. Responsible, hardworking Oregon taxpayers have
had enough of these reckless bills!! Our lawmakers have completely lost touch with the needs of
ordinary citizens and we have lost faith in your ability to represent us.

The VAST MAJORITY of your constituents respect the police, want criminals punished & victims to be
safe. PLEASE LISTEN TO US: Focus on punishing criminals and PROTECT the rights of law-abiding
Oregonians!!

Lesley Roehr
Clackamas County, Oregon



